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Final Rites Held For
Mr. Lawson J. Carter
Lawson J. Carter, age 72, of

505 Granite Street died May 6,
1967 after a very brief illness
at L. Richardson Memorial
Hospital. Funeral services was
held Wednesday, May 10 at
4:00 P.M. at Shiloh Baptist
Church where he was chairman
of the Deacon Board. Rev. O. L.
Hairston, pastor officiate. Burial
was in the Veterans plot at
Maplewood Cemetery.
He is survived by his wife,

Mrs. Nolia E. Carter of the
home; one daughter, Mrs. Murnell
Cooper, Baltimore, Md.; one son,
Mr. Lawrence Carter, Baltimore,
Md.; two sisters, Mrs. Idell Gal¬
loway of Leaksville, N. C. and
Mrs. Effie Martin, Madison, N.
C.; three grandchildren, two
great grandchildren and a host
of relatives and friends.
The family met their friends

at Community Funeral Home
Tuesday, May 9 from 7:00 to 9:00
P.M.
Community Funeral Home In

charge of all arrangements.

MISS JUDITH SULLIVAN
RECIPIENT OF $3,000 GRANT
Miss Judith Sullivan, of New

Shrewsbury, N. J., a senior Eng¬
lish ma]or at Bennett College, is
the recipient of a $3,000 grant to
pursue graduate work In the
speech pathology and audflogy
program at Oregon College of
Education at Monmouth, Ore¬
gon, beginning June 30.

Funeral Held

ME. ROBERT LEE DILLAHJD
Funeral service for Mr. Robert

Lee Dillard were conducted
Tuesday, May 9, 1967 at 3:00 P.M.
at Bethel A.M.E. Zion Church.
Rev. L. S. Penn, Pastor, offi¬
ciated.

Mr. Dillard was a native of
North Carolina. He left Greens¬
boro in 1941. Philadelphia, Pa.
had been his home since that
time. He was a member of Phila¬
delphia Lodge No. 74.

After returning to Greensboro
three months ago, he died at the
home of his sister, Mrs. Lois
Thompson, 1605 Willow Road, on

May 6.

BENNETT PRINCIPALS . Isaac H. Hiller, Jr., (center) of Bennett College, Is flanked byBishop Charles F. Golden, of Nashville, Tenn., who will deliver the baccalaureate address aiy} byDr. Edward W. Brlce, of Washington, D. C., who will give the commencement address at theGrensboro, N. C. institution's 94th commencement exercises, June 4-5.

Bishop Charles F. Golden Baccalaureate
Speaker At Bennett College
A Methodist bishop and a

high-ranking U. S. government
official have accepted invita¬
tions to speak during Bennett
College's 94th commencement
program, June 4-5, President
Isaac H. Miller, Jr., announced
this week.
Bishop Charles F. Golden, of

Nashville, Tenn., resident bishop
of the Nashville-Carolina Area,
will deliver the baccalaureate
sermon at 4 p.m. on Sunday,
June 4, in Pfeiffer Chapel and
at 10:30 a.m. on Monday, June
5, the commencement address
will be given by Dr. Edward W.
Brice, assistant to the Assistant
Secretary of Education of
the Department of Health,
Education and Welfare, Washing¬
ton, D. C.

Dr. Brice, who earned his doc¬
torate at the University of Penn-
sylvania and who has served as
a college president and dean,
was for a number of years direc¬
tor of the Adult Education
Branch of the U. S. Office of
Education. Prior to this, he
was on foreign assignments for

the U. S. Department and the In¬
ternational Cooperation for eight
years.
He is the author of eight

books, three of which are being
used as textbooks. One of the
most-decorated U. S. civil serv¬
ants, he has received fourteen
awards, citations from foreign
government, college and univer¬
sities. He has travelled in 72
different countries and repre¬
sented thei United States at 18 in¬
ternational conferneces. He is
the permanent U. S. representa¬
tive on the UNESCO World
Committee on Literacy Experts
and chief architct of UNESCO's
World Experimental Literacy
Program.
Bishop Golden, a graduate of

Clark College and Gammon
Theological Seminary, both of
Atlanta, Ga., holds the S.T.M.
degree from Boston University
and an honorary LLD from
West Virginia Wesleyan College,
Buckhannan, W. Va.
Before being elected bishop in

1960, he had served as a minis¬
ter and college professor and

with the Division of National
Missions of the Methodist Church I
as associate secretary and later,
director. He is presently chair¬
man of the Joint Committee of
Missionary Personnel of the i

Board of Missions and vice chair-
an of the American Committee
for the Christian Peace Confer¬
ence.

Commencement activities at
Bennett open on Friday June 2
with Class Day exercises and a

dramatic production, "Ladies in
Waiting." The annual meeting
of the Graduate Assocation is
set for Saturday at 10 a.m., to be
followed at 1 p.m. by the All-
Bennett Luncheon. Classes in re¬
union include 1937, 1942 (honor
class), 1947, 1952, 1957 and
1962.
The annual choir concert will

be held at 8 p.m. followed im¬
mediately by the campus illumi¬
nation program. The annual
meeting of the National Council
of Bennett Parents is set for
Sunday at 9:30 a.m. The Presi¬
dent's Reception will be held
at 8 p.m. at the President's Home.

Negro Republican Indoe In Baltimore
Harry A. Cole, a 45-year-old

Negro Republican, has been ap-
polnte d to be a judge on the
Baltimore Municipal Court. The
appointment was announced last
Saturday by Maryland Governor
Splro P. Agnew.
Mr. Cole will become the first

Republican to sit on the sixteen-
judge Municipal Court, which was
created in 1961.
Being a first is nothing new to

the magna cum laude graduate
of Morgan State College. In 1954,
Mr. Cole became the first Negro
in Maryland history to be elected
to the State Senate. He won his
first term in Baltimore's Fourth
legislative district, the only ma¬
jor voting subdivision of the
State which is predominantlv
Negro. He was narrowly defeated
by a Negro Democrat four years
later when he ran for re-election.

Pour years after being award¬
ed a degree in law at the Uni¬
versity of Maryland in 1949, Mr.
Cole began his personal strings
of "firsts" by becoming the first
Negro to be appointed an assist¬
ant Slate attorney general.

His last try for an elective
office was In 1959, when he was
a GOP nominee for a Fourth
District in the City Council. He
lost by about 2,000 votes.

That same year. Mr. Cole be¬
came the first chairman of the
Maryland Advisory Comit^ee to
the United States Civil Rights
Commission, a position he held
for two years.
Mr. Cole will fill the Municipal

Court vacancv created last week
when Judge Robert T. H. Ham¬
merman resigned to become a

Judge of the Supreme Bench of
Baltimore.

In recent years, Mr. Cole has
been devoting himself to the
private practice of his profession.
The new judge was married to

the former Doris Freeland of
Baltimore in 1957. They have
three daughters and live at 4801
Forest Park Avenue, Baltimore.

Shiloh Morning Service

Morning Services will be con¬
ducted at Shiloh Baptist Church
Sunday at 8:30 and 11:00. The
Rev. O. L. Hairston, pastor, will
preach from the topic: "Good
Homes . . . Good Society" at
both services.
The Union Service will be

conducted Sunday evening at 8:00
in the Bethel A.M.E. Educational
Building with the Rev Cecil
Bishop, pastor of Trinity A.M.E.
Zion, as preacher.

G. D. Tillman Retires
From Principalship
The final meeting of the John¬

son C. Smith University Alumni
Association was held Thursday,
May 11, 1969 at the Mayfair
Cafeteria with a dutch dinner
honoring Mr. Tillman. Highlight
of the meeting was the installa¬
tion of officers for the year
commencing in Sept. 1967. There
were quite a number of friends
and fellow workers of the hon-
oree who joined the Alumni
Assn. in honoring Mr. Tillman
for his many yeas of service to
the schools of North Carolina
and the Greensboro schools where
he has worked for more than

G. D. TILLMAN

25 years. Mr. Tillman is retiring
as Principal of the Jonesboro
school as of the close of the school
year.
A beautiful plaque was pre¬

sented the honoree by Mr. V. H.
Chavis, principal of the Lincoln
Junior High School. Mrs. John
Morrison also presented a bou¬
quet of flowers to Mrs. Tillman.
Mrs. Rosa T. Yours is the re¬

tiring president who led the
chapter to one of it's better years.
Mr. Thomas Jeffries was install¬
ed as the new president for the
coming year.

Baby Contest
Missionary Circle No. 2, of

United Institutional Baptist
Church sponsored a Baby Con¬
test.
The participating babies were

Franklin M. Orrell, fifth place
winner, Melomie C. Wilkins,
fourth place winner, Patricia
Ziggler, third place winner,
Shawn Hightower, second place
winner and Bobby Midgett, who
came up with $108.20 was first
place winner.
United Institutional Baptist

Church is very grateful to all
participants of the contest.

Total sum raised was $280.30.
Mrs. Ethel Cooke, President
Mrs. Juanita Hazell, Reporter
Dr. Charles W. Anderson, Pas¬

tor
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